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Dear members of the UCUE,

Thank you very much for your careful consideration of our proposal to implement 
admission requirements for the Actuarial Program.  In this document we would like to
respond to the concerns you raised in the hopes that this will facilitate discussion
during the meeting to reconsider the proposal.  There were three main points 
discussed.

1. Students choosing to fail a course so they could retake it to achieve the minimum
grade.  Some students already do this for a variety of reasons not connected with 
the Acturial Program.  And it is not clear how much the new admission requirements 
would increase this behaviour.  Also, retaking a course can have benefits both to 
the student in terms of increased learning outcomes, and to the university in terms 
of revenue.

2. Students not being able to complete MTH 360 and STT 441 before being required to 
declare a major at 56 credits.  We have rewritten section 15 of the request to 
address this concern.  We suggest that students initially declare a major in either 
mathematics or statistics.  Then, once they have completed these two courses, they 
can petition to have their major changed to the Actuarial Program.  Even if they are
denied entrance, they will still be in a good position to complete the major they 
originally chose.

3. Although the professional colleges have minimum requirements for admission, this 
in not true of the three core colleges.  We believe that it is most important to 
structure a program to meet the needs of the program even if that structure is not 
the same as other programs in the same college.  These admission requirements should
benefit the Actuarial Program for the reasons outlined in the request.  As a measure
of how appropriate the requirements are, we pulled grade data on MTH 360 and STT 441
both for the students who have passed one or more actuarial exams and compared them 
with students who have not passed an exam to our knowledge.  See the file Act Sci 
Student Data for details.  Note that the overall average in these two courses for 
the passing students is 3.9 which is well above the 3.0 threshold requested, while 
that of the other students is 2.9 which is just below the threshold.  This suggests 
that these requirements are reasonable.

Respectfully submitted,

Brian Chadwick
Kevin Clinton
Bruce Sagan
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